
 

Southwood Extra  
November 2020 

COVID-19 Update 

We are really pleased to say that we still have had no positive cases of Coronavirus for any pupils at 

Southwood School.  Thank you for everything you are doing to keep your families safe, we really    

appreciate it.  Staff have been amazing at the school too, adapting brilliantly each time a member of 

staff has had to self-isolate, to make sure all your children can carry on with their learning. 

Home Learning CommitmentñJUST IN CASE! 

If, at any time in the future, we do need to close a year group, or more (following advice from Public 

Health England), we will make sure that home learning is provided on a daily basis.  Your child will 

have five daily lessons, a reading, writing and maths lesson and also two additional Topic lessons.  

We will be using Class Dojo to share videos from the teachers to explain and introduce lesson         

activities throughout the day and also to share the activities that the children need to complete with 

you.  Your child will be bringing home an exercise book and a pencil to complete home learning, but 

donõt worry, theyõll only have to use it if they are self-isolating. 

Christmas 

This year, things are so different, but we do want to try and celebrate Christmas too, just as we like 

to celebrate other religious events throughout the year (Year 4 have just had a Diwali Day,            

celebrating Diwali).   

This year, we wonõt be able to have a Winter fayre, but instead, each class will be making a craft 

treat for you and you will be given the opportunity to purchase the treat to help raise money for 

school events.  These will be available to purchase on Monday 14th December. 

Each class will also post on Class Dojo a class performance, which may be a song, or a poem, to get 

everyone in the festive spirit.  These will all be put on Class Dojo on Wednesday 16th Decemberñ

theyõre going to be great!   

There will also be a Raffle on Wednesday 16th December.  Details about the prizes will be sent   

nearer to the date.  If you have any items that you would like to donate for Raffle prizes, please send 

them into school before Friday 11th December. 

Children in Need 

Thank you to all who entered the raffle 

for Pudsey to help raise funds for Children 

in Need, we raised a generous Ã194.20 

 

Breakfast Club and ACERs 

Donõt forget, Breakfast Club is still on at Southwood 

(Ã1.20 per day) and so is ACERs (3.15 pm to 5.30pm, 

prices vary according to time)ñchildren walk to Downs 

Barn and parents/carers can collect from there.  Please 

phone the school if you would like more information. 



 

ChartwellsñOur Hot School Lunch Provider 

Our hot meals provider, Chartwells, are now offering their full menu, so if you would like your child 

to have a hot, healthy and nutritious meal at lunchtime, this is available for Ã2.40 per day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If your child would like to try a taster day, why 

not join in on the Taste of America day, which 

will be on Thursday 21st January (weõll send a 

reminder out, so that you can order in time!)? 

 

If you have been financially affected by Corona-

virus, your child may be entitled to Free School 

Meals.  If you would like the school to check if 

your child is eligible, please call the school     

office on 01908 678366 (you will need to share 

your National Insurance Number in order for us 

to check). 

 

 

 

 

 


